Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health Leverett Town Hall
Meeting Date: May 3, 2010 Meeting Start Time: 7:10 PM

Board Members Present: Phillips, Hillman, Fair, Dauchy
Absent: Zipkowitz
Clerk: Sue Nagy

1. Received from W. W. Clark Excavating check# 12567 for $50.00 dated 4/5/2010 for final
payment of installers renewal permit. Issued permit # 03-10. Signed by Phillips.

2. Received from L & F Construction check # 14783, dated 4/9/2010 for $100.00 for renewal
of installers permit. Issued permit # 04-10. Signed by Phillips.

3. Received copy of Water Well Report for 178 Montague Road, owner Steve Weiss dated
4/23/2010. The report states that according to “Leverett Scan” water is within acceptable
levels for DEP drinking.

4. Doug MacCloud, owner (present) of 156 Cave Hill Road Map1 / Lot 67A. William Sieruta,
PE, (present). Received letter from Steve Ball, HA (Health Agent) dated 5/2/2010
regarding 156 Cave Hill Road stating the 5-bedroom plan without garbage grinder appears
to meet Title 5 and Local Leverett Regulations. Assigned DSCP# C2010-05-03a. Received
from Doug MacCloud check # 1135, dated 5/3/2010 for $375.00 for % Soil Evaluation and
DSCP permit. Dauchy moved to approve DSCP application for new construction of 5-
bedroom system. Phillips seconded. Motion passed.

Hillman made a motion to reduce Soil Evaluation fee for 156 Cave Hill Road from $150.00
to $75.00 due to no percolation. Fair seconded. Motion passed. Dauchy signed DSCP
permit. Hillman explained to the applicant the requirements for a Certificate of
Compliance.

5. Received “as built” Inspection report for 72 Juggler Meadow Road, owner Donald Carew
from William Sieruta, P.E., dated 4/23/2010 stating that the system is in compliance with
Local Leverett Regulations. DSCP# R2009-12-07a.

6. Hillman made a motion to reduce DSCP Application fee for 42 long Plain Road, owner
Linda Goscenski from $300.00 to $150.00. Only the septic tank is being replaced. Fair
seconded. Motion passed. DSCP# R2010-04-21a.

7. Reissued permit to operate a Food Establishment for Senior Lunch Program.

8. The Board discussed our next HIN1 Clinic. Hillman is working with FRCOG to purchase
supplies related to HIN1 clinics. Clerk will get an inventory list of what supplies the town



already in the event of a town emergency and will confirm the Board’s control over the
refrigerator, and related security arrangements.

9. Dauchy made a motion to accept the minutes of the 4/5/2010 meeting as amended.
Phillips seconded. Motion passed.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:04

Next meeting Monday, May 17, 2010 @ 7:00 PM.

Susan Nagy, Clerk



